

November-December 2009

A Victorian Flatbush Community



(This newsletter will be available online at www.neighborhoodlink.com/brooklyn/bswa by 12/04/09)

Everyone is invited to attend the Beverley Square West monthly meeting, which is held early in the month, except no meeting in July and August. 

-----------------------------------------------------------------
*BSW Meeting, Monday, 12/7, 8 pm at 330 Westminster Road- Agenda on page 4.  Come at 7:30 for snacks and wine.----------------------------------
From Co-President Bob Pandolfo:
Next meeting:  Our next meeting will include decisions on several matters:  annual contributions to local institutions like PS 139, local police and fire stations; social events for 2010; our new BSW logo.  Please attend if possible.

Passing of our City Investigations driver: I regret to inform you that Luis Rodriguez, our driver for the past several years, died after a stroke at the beginning of December.  There is no further information available at this time, I will keep you posted.
Future of Beverley Square West:  Again, the promised survey has been delayed, I will keep you posted.
Security:  Due to the loss of some of our members we have had to shorten our coverage hours.  We urgently need new or renewed members.  Please call Glenn at 917-348-1704.
New Trees:  If you want a tree planted, call 311 or on the web at http://www.nyc.gov/freetree. You can even request a tree for your neighbor. By the way, I will let you know about NYC Dept. of Sanitation Christmas tree recycling, if any, as soon as I can confirm the info.
Newsletter by e-mail/ web: If you currently receive a paper copy of this newsletter, and wish to receive only the electronic version, please send me an e-mail at robert.pandolfo@gmail.com and include your name and street address.  For those already receiving the newsletter and other info electronically, please keep Bob informed of any change in your e-mail address.
Suggestions:  If you have any ideas for BSW's newsletter or meetings, please call Bob at 
347-578-4146 or e-mail robert.pandolfo@gmail.com.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
In the Garden Corner 







by Vera Julia Gordon
December:  The outdoor water is turned off; the spring bulbs are planted; the winter-interest ornamental kale is also planted.  Amaryllis bulbs are resting; if they have been dormant for six to eight weeks, it is time to wake them up with sunlight and warm water for holiday blossoms.  Stir your compost pile and put down mulch as the weather cools, but before frost.  Winter begins with the winter solstice on December 21, and slowly we become aware of longer days.
It is time to cut branches of holly and leafy evergreens such as osmanthus and euonymus, and of conifers to put in water for indoor decoration.  Don’t expect them to root!  You can also put them in soil in outdoor containers.  Spray your outdoor leafy perennials and conifers with an anti-dessicant so they won’t dry out with winter winds; check the label for outdoor temperature requirement on the day you do the spraying.
It is time to consider holiday trees.  If you want a really fresh tree, go to a tree farm and choose your own.  Wrap it well with a tarp so that it will not dry out from wind flow on the drive home.  Then, until you are ready to set it up inside, put it in a bucket of water in the garage or an unheated, enclosed porch, out of the sun.  If you buy a ready-cut tree, inspect it for brown needles (shake it) and have a fresh cut made on the trunk (about three inches up).  When you bring it home, follow the bucket and sheltered spot routine.  Remember, it was probably cut down in early November!

When setting up a cut tree, use a tree holder which holds at least a quart of water and keep it filled.  Put down your tree-bag first, then the holder and the tree.  When it is time to remove the tree, take down all the lights and ornaments, loosen the stand, lift the tree and slide out the stand.  Then pull up the tree-bag and take the tree outside without a mess of fallen needles.  Once outside, remove the tree-bag and save it for next year.  On January 9 take the bare tree to Green-wood Cemetery’s 25th Street and 5th Avenue between 10 am and 2 pm for recycling (Will let you know if Sanitation will be recycling holiday trees, info not available yet- Ed.).  Take along a shovel and large bag for free take-home mulch.

If you opt for a live, rooted, balled-in-burlap tree to plant outside, buy from a reliable nursery. Dig the hole now and put the soil where it will not freeze until you need it.  Cover the hole with boards so no one will trip and fall.  Have the tree inside for only a few days so it will not break dormancy, and then plant it and water it in well.  Wherever the tree, any tree, is placed indoors, be sure it is away from any heat source, and never block exits.  Turn off the tree lights when no one is in the room.

If you notice tips of green of Sprint bulbs showing, ignore it.  Do not try to move the bulbs or pile on more soil.  Foliage will wither when cold weather hits, but the blossoms are safely in the bulb and insulated.  They will bloom in Spring, never fear.  
Now is a good time to buy sand or a safe-for-greenery snow melt product so you will have it, and a snow shovel or blower, ready for storms.  Consider setting up a bird feeder, placed so it is near a sheltering bush or tree, and well away from cats or squirrels.  Keep it filled.  Save the plant catalogs for January reading.  Enjoy your holidays and your early winter garden and dream of a good gardening new year. 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
CY 2009 LIST OF BEVERLEY SQUARE WEST DUES PAYING MEMBERS
(JANUARY 1, 2009 – DECEMBER 31, 2009) AS OF NOVEMBER 29, 2009)
ARGYLE RD: Rubman; Johnson-Hunt; Wahrmann; Bonadonna; Gordon; Berman; Eiss; Lozada; Siner/Cummins; Tyroler/Clemens; Zirofsky/Dunn; Salgo/Cappellino; Epstein/Hefferen; Henry; Zargari
                  BEVERLEY RD: J. Popkin; Rocca/Huot; Gross; Woolever/Krainin; Cherkis; VerEecke


MARLBOROUGH RD: Troy/Iozzio; Barbolla; Widmaier/Sacks; Cunningham; Taylor/Boucaud; 



Berman; McGowan; Bell; Blaine; Mallay; Mitchell; Wendroff; Addington; Karopkin
RUGBY RD:  T. Smith; Andreana; DelQuaglio; Wertheimer/Goldstein; Jabinsky/Herzog; Fallon/Hunter; Turoff; 
Hannigan/Whalen; Moed/Nelson; Bellivan; Tishcoff; Whelan; Becker


STRATFORD RD:  Landy/Colen; Rosenberg; Hardy; Martin-Grady; McVicker; Wolin; Kreussling/Magisano; 

Parrella; Shain/Kennedy; Popkin; Speranza; Pandolfo; Bell/McKinley
WESTMINSTER RD.:  Campbell; Hamann; Mintz; Honig; Ricketts; Ellis; Mangiacapre; Grupper; Hodge; Rosenthal; Hohman/Silverman 
SLOCUM PL.: Varon
TOTAL – 74 (out of 305 houses). If you think that I have made a mistake in omitting your name, please call me at 718-469-6633. Thank you for your continued support of our community association.  Your dues support a variety of community organizations and activities.  
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------BEVERLEY SQUARE WEST ASSOCIATION DUES FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2009 (Jan-Dec)  BSW membership dues are payable on a fiscal year basis.  All 2009 dues are due now.  Dues are $20.00.  Please fill out the form below and mail it today with your check made out to Beverley Square West Association to Miriam Rubman, BSW Treasurer, 261 Argyle Road, Brooklyn, NY  11218.  Thank you for your continued support of our beautiful neighborhood.  If you have any questions, please call me at 718-469-6633.
Name (s)________________________________________________________________
Address_________________________________________________________________

Phone___________________________________________________________________

E-Mail Address______________________________________________________________
Comments__________________________________________________________________
BSW Minutes: November 2, 2009 Meeting (from Miriam Rubman, edited by Bob Pandolfo)

Meeting chaired by Jack Rubman
BSW Directory:  There was a discussion re: submitting telephone numbers of BSW residents to each block only.  Some members were concerned about security issues and internet access.  It was decided that only residents who opt in will exchange available numbers.  This issue will be voted on at the next meeting.  Residents who get the newsletter  by e-mail  can submit their phone number by e-mail if they decide to participate.  Otherwise, the telephone list will be distributed by the block rep or mailed if it is approved.
School Problems:  John Epstein reported that a letter that he prepared was sent to the principal of PS#139 re: problems of kids trespassing in the playground after hours without any adult supervision, leading to fights, inappropriate behavior between the sexes, cab drivers peeing and dangerous skateboarding.  Glenn Wolin wanted specific incidents to talk to Lt. Bourne of the 70th precinct.  We decided to delay scheduling a meeting with the principal because winter usually brings less activity, but we will meet with her in February to discuss the issue unless there is a problem before.
Landmarking:  Chris Kreussling reported that two committees have been formed, one for research, the other for political outreach.  Volunteers are needed for both committees.  It is still too early to predict how many Victorian neighborhoods will be included or whether BSW will be part of a group proposal or present with one or two other neighborhoods.  Landmarking timeframe is around 5 years.
Security:  Glenn stated that we are doing okay, but we still need new members to increase the number of hours that we forfeited due to the reduction in membership.
Other Business:  Chris distributed daffodil bulbs to members.  Call him if you want some; however, they must be planted in the front of your house. Flatbush Artists Studio Tour takes place 11/7/09-11/8/09.  Vox Pop is in trouble and is selling shares at $125.  BSW voted to buy two shares to support this community café.  DOT rejected a traffic light at Stratford and Cortelyou.  To get DOT to change its mind, residents should call 311, pressure CB#14 and BSW should write a letter.  Glenn will distribute newsletters to the new condo on Cortelyou.  Leaves may be dropped off for composting at Buckingham and Albemarle (PPS) on 11/8/09 & 11/21/09. (As of December, you can put leaves in regular trash, compost them, or save the bags for next season to drop off at community gardens- Ed.)

Agenda for December meeting:  
1- 70 Precinct officers – holiday crime tips – 25 minutes.        2- BSW logo – 15 minutes.
3- Landmarking- 5 minutes.
4- Charitable contributions and 2010 social events – 15 minutes.
5- Treasurer’s report – 5 minutes.




6- Other business – 15 minutes.
Here is a list of our block representatives:  Stratford/Beverley- Bob Pandolfo, 214, Tel 347-578-4146, Westminster- Audrey Campbell, 297, 718-282-5937/ Janice Hamann, 330, 718-287-5408, Argyle- Jack Rubman, 261, Tel 718-469-6633, Rugby- Tom Montuori, 306, Tel 718-287‑6502, Marlborough- 


